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MNWT Creed 

We, the Women of Today, are service, 

growth and fellowship.  We believe 

that through us great lessons can be 

learned, worthy deeds performed and 

a hand of fellowship extended to mil-

lions of women everywhere.  May we 

leave the world a better place because 

we lived and served within it. 
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(320) 333-3326 
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June 2018 

Dear Women of Today Members, 

I’m excited to be serving you as the 69th President of this organization.  I promise you that  I will 
work hard to follow in the footsteps of the previous Presidents who have served and made an 
impact on this organization. 
 

My team continues to focus on: 

 Improving the delivery of new member orientation and member education. 

 Working on the improvement of not only streamlining the programming areas but also 
improving the reporting from the chapters through focusing on how the reporting should be 
completed and the importance of doing so.  

 Creating state wide socials including a craft retreat at a central location in MN as well as 
online book discussions each trimester to allow members to come together and celebrate 
fellowship.  

 Membership growth through a strong focus on retention and support to the 2 and Under 
chapters. 

 Improve communication through more consistent use of the chapter emails and 
implementation of the member specific email program that was recently approved. 
 

I want to thank you for having the confidence in me and I look forward to my travels across the 

state to meet  as many of you as I can. 

“Lead the Way” 

Brenda K. Sather 

2018-19 State President 

 

Dear Women of Today Members, 

What an unbelievably fun celebration we had at Annual Convention!  I’m sorry but it needs to be 

said, I made that Purple look good!  Don’t get used to it through.  Thank you so very much to 

Tevyan Sorensen, Cathy Snyder and all of District 8.  You truly made this a positive and 

memorable event! 

I am again very grateful and humbled by all the hard work all the members put forth during the 

2017-18 year.  I could not be prouder to have been given the privilege of being your State 

President.  I thoroughly enjoyed getting out and meeting so many new women as well as 

continuing to build friendships across the state. 

I am looking forward to all that President Brenda has in store for us during the 2018-19 year and 

being a part of her phenomenal team.  It is my hope that everyone continues to find your “New 

Dawn and New Day” as we start our new year in the Minnesota Women of Today! 

Best Wishes! 

Shelli Struzyk 
Minnesota Women of Today 2017-2018 



Christine Sibilleau 
Administrative VP 

 Welcome State Delegates!  The start of a 
new year is so exciting, don’t hesitate to 
ask your outgoing State Delegate for 
advice and guidance - remember, they 
were once in your shoes too!  This is an 
important position in your chapter - you 
are the communication link between your 
chapter and district, state and national 
organization.  It was great to see several 
of you at LOTS, I am confident that your 
year is going to be a great one.  Continue 
to refer to both your LOTS manual and 
your State Delegate Manual over the 
course of the year, they are chock full of 
information!  I also encourage you to 
attend your upcoming district 
orientation, you’ll appreciate the 
additional training given by your district.  
Most of all, have fun - encourage 
members in your chapter to come along 
for the ride! 

Heidi Westerlund 
Chapter Management VP 

 Thank you to the 75 officers who 
attended LOTS training.  What a turn 
out.  Please mark your calendars for the 
President State Delegate Retreat 
scheduled July 28th in Monticello.  See 
information later in this mailing.  

Cindy Umland 
Membership VP 

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK 
YOU!  
 
I would like  to thank each and everyone 
of you for taking time to sign members 
this year, retain members and be 
involved with membership.  I had fun 
serving as your MVP.  You the Minnesota 
Women of Today truly made it Our Time 
to Shine. Please continue to offer the 
MNWT. 
                   ******UPDATE****** 
Have I gone Color Blind Challenge 
results, third trimester we had 80% 
Retention (Yes at convention I was 
wearing Packers); however, we didn't 
grow.  We ended the year with 981 
members.  But this high of retention 
hadn't been reached in since before 
2005. 

Barb Zeroth 
External VP 

 Thank you again for all the support you 
have given to the SPM’s in our external 
program areas and in the use of our new 
programming report form online this 
year.  As members we continue to grow 
individually and take on new challenges 
within MNWT.  I encourage you to ask 
yourself, “what would I like to be apart of 
this year and make a difference for 

myself and others?” There are still open 
areas this year, check them out and have 

an awesome year! 
Jessy McShane 

Internal VP 
Thank you so much for a wonderful year!  
We finished the year out with a BANG 
getting so much done in such a short 
period of time.  Congratulations to the 
incoming staff, and I hope your year is 
filled with SPM’s, Reports, Certifications, 
and LAUGHTER! 

Brenda Kennelly 
Extensions Director 

Thank you so much for a fabulous year! 
We may not have even able to charter any 
new chapters, but we did get a lot of 
movement and even more conversations 
started. Best of luck to the new 
Extensions Director coming in! 

  
Illeana Miller 

Parliamentarian 
Thank you to all the chapters that 
submitted their policies and bylaws for 
review. It was wonderful to see how the 
many chapters across our state 
participate in this. Good luck to the 
incoming parliamentarians  for next year.  

Brenda Sather 
Secretary 

Please ensure that all manuals and past 
minutes are passed onto the newly 
elected Secretary in your chapter.  The 
most recent minutes from the Annual 
convention are included in this mailing.  
Please note that this is the last paper 
copy of the Chapter Mailing.  This will be 
delivered in electronic format only 
starting in July 2018.  Also please note 
that the PDF version of the online Book 
of Forms was discontinued.  All forms are 
still available in PDF or online format 
individually as has been previously.   The 
PDF version was redundant and only 
changed every three years so often forms 
were dated and created confusion.  
 

Julie Hammel 
Treasurer 

Thank you to the chapters and districts 
who contributed to Ways & Means this 
year. From ordering clothing online, 
making purchases from vendors at 
conventions or from the trimester 
promotionals, every dollar counted and is 
greatly appreciated. 

Another thank you goes to Jane 
Holmberg for all her working managing 
the state store.  She will continue on as 
the state store manager for 2018-2019.  
Watch the MNWT website for the online 
state store where you can order items 

and have them shipped to you. 

Has your chapter or district completed its 
2018-2019? Have you considered adding 
MNWT to your donation list?  Success 
points are available for chapters making 
donations of $35 or more.  Donations can 
be sent to:  Chapter Service Center, Attn: 
State Ways and Means, PO Box 44242, 
Eden Prairie, MN  55344. 

Watch for  updates on the new Financial 
VP and Accountant position 

Jane Hanson 
Chairman of the Board 

Thanks to everyone for attending the 
area meetings - great job DDs.  
 

 Jen Kinzer 
MNWT Foundation 

 The deadline for the Cheryl L Anderson 
Scholarship is July 1st.  That is also the 
deadline for the Straight River 
Scholarship.  Questions about these 
scholarships?  Look for applications 
online or contact me for more 
information.   
 
Fall State is the time for the Cheryl L 
Anderson Scholarship Art Auction.  This 
is the only fundraiser we have for this 
scholarship and your donation will be 
helpful to replenish funding as we award 
more scholarships.  Consider an art 
donation this year.  Thanks. 
 

Lisa Hahn 
Presidential Assistant 

Thank you for all the support you have 
given the staff this year.  What an 
amazing year-end convention. A 
celebration to remember.  I look forward 
to seeing all of your smiling faces next 
year.  I am still accepting scrapbook 
pages for President Shelli’s scrapbook.  
Please send them to my home address: 
604 4th Ave. NE Sartell, MN  56377 

Shellie Matthes 
Marketing Committee 

A new year to join in on the fun and help 
our organization grow! We have a 
wonderful new Statewide Buckets of 
Sunshine project this year: Breast Milk 
for Babies. Their purpose is 
Breastfeeding education, Human donor 
milk awareness and Milk Bank 
fundraising. Please check out the special 
MNJOTS CIP for more details. The first 
committee meeting will be scheduled for 
mid July more details found in the 
Marketing CIP. We are still looking for a 
few members to join the Marketing 
Committee. Interested or have questions, 
p l e a s e  c o n t a c t  m e  a t : 



 Katie Castro 
Executive Director 

  
 

Cindy Golbuff 
Living and Learning 

 Thank you!! It has been an amazing 
year! I hope all of you will continue to 
sparkle and shine with this remarkable 
organization! Let’s work together and 
support one another as we continue the 
commitment to  grow, learn and make 
new friends. It has been a privilege and 
honor to serve as your Living and 
Learning SPM and I enjoyed getting to 
know you better. Thank you for the 
opportunity to grow with you! 

OPEN 
NEWSLET 

 We are looking for bids for this area for 
the 2018-2019 year. Please email 
ivp@mnwt.org if you are interested!   
 
Last call for “It’s a New Dawn, It’s a New 
Day” personals. Personals are $2 each, or 
12 for $20. 
 

OPEN 
Public Relations 

 We are looking for bids for this area for 
the 2018-2019 year. Please email 
ivp@mnwt.org  if you are interested!  

Shellie Lemmerman 
Records and Recognition 

Thank you all for doing Success this year.  
It has been fun and a learning 
experience.  So wonderful to see the 
chapters and what they do.  Keep up the 
good work and have a great new year. 

Jenise Teske 
Community Connections  

 Thank you to all the chapters and 
districts supported me this year by 
allowing me to visit your meetings, by 
participating in and donating to my 
personal foundation, Bundles of Love 
plus the same with True Friends.  In 
addition, thank you for sharing all your 
project nominations at the end of each 
trimester and at the end of the year.  
Great job everybody! 

Brenda Reeves 
Breaking Free 

 Thank you for all the support and 
donations this year.  It is so wonderful to 
hear about all the success stories from 
the ladies who went through the 
Breaking Free programs.  We have so 
much to be proud of. 
 

Donna Barrett 
Women’s Wellness 

Thank you for all your support this year 
raising money for the American Liver 
Foundation, March of Dimes and taking 
part in my T.E.A. time challenges to 
better your health.  
 
This area is still looking for an SPM for 
the 2018 - 2019 year, contact 
evp@mnwt.org if you are interested. 

 
OPEN 

Youth of Today 
 We are still looking for someone with a 
passion for our youth to share this area 
with our members for the 2018 - 2019 
year.  Could that be you?  Please email 
evp@mnwt.org if you are interested and 
she will get you started. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 
Membership 

April Leaderboard 
 

NMA by Chapter 
Avon      2 
Brainerd Lakes Area 2 
New Hope    3 
Duluth     6 
St. Cloud     6 

NMA by District 
 

YTD by Chapter 
St. Cloud     10 
Brainerd Lakes Area 10 
Fairmont     11 
Duluth     13 
Monticello    16 
STMA      16 

YTD by District 

District 3 led by H. Simenstad  32 

District 5 led by S. Sundine   33 

District 6 led by K. Hansen   33 

  

 

 

Trimester 1 Ways & Means Promotional 

FUN PASTA  

FUN PASTA is back by popular demand.  Your chapter will received 

20% profit for each order received.  When ordering online, your chapter 

will receive a check from MNWT for your 20% profit when the fundrais-

er is closed.   

Check out the  information in the Financial Vice President’s MNJOTS 

CIP.  

 





 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 









MINNESOTA WOMEN OF TODAY 
ELECTION MEETING MINUTES 

ANNUAL 2018 
The Elections Meeting was called to order by Chair Jane Hanson at 10:42 a.m. at Arrowwood Resort, Alexandria, MN.  Elections 

committee parliamentarian, Leslie Goble established a quorum with 36 of 57 chapters present. 

ELECTION OF TREASURER 

None 

ELECTION OF STATE PRESIDENT 

Barb Monsrud nominated Brenda Sather of Greenbush for the position of state president.  Kim Hruba seconded the nomination. 

A demonstration was presented, followed by a slide show.  Candidate Brenda Sather accepted the nomination.   

A voice vote was taken. 

Brenda Sather was elected the 69th president of the Minnesota Women of Today.   

Brenda Sather gave comments as newly elected president. 

Leslie Goble of the Elections Committee made the following motions: 

I move to approve Cindy Umland of St. Cloud as Administrative Vice President, seconded by St James.   

I move to approve Anna Nichols of New Hope as Membership Vice President, seconded by New Hope. 

I move to approve Illeana Miller of Monticello as Chapter Management Vice President, seconded by Monticello. 

I move to approve Stephanie Putzier of Byron as Internal Vice President, seconded by Byron. 

I move to approve Cindy Golbuff of Glenville as External Vice President, seconded by Glenville. 

I move to approve Heidi Westerlund of Aitkin as Extensions Director, seconded by Aitkin. 

I move to approve Debbi Benke of Roseau as Secretary, seconded by Roseau. 

I move to approve Barb Zeroth of Rice as Parliamentarian, seconded by Rice. 

I move to approve Christine Sibilleau of Roseau as Presidential Assistant, seconded by Roseau. 

Above motions Made, Seconded, and Passed (M/S/P). 

Being no further business, the Elections Meeting was adjourned at 11:05 a.m. 

Submitted by,  

JoAnn Miller, Area 4 Elections Representative 

                                                          

                                                         Training Webinar 

                                       June 27, 2018  
  Topics covered: 

  The new Priority Project Area—Wishes & More 

  Nominating Members for awards, pins & medallions 

     Getting the year off to a great start—Fast Starts, Calendars, Plan of Actions. 

  Ideas to get the Membership Energized 

Register at mnwt.org and login information will be sent to you  

prior to the session. 

Get your chapter members together for a group session or login alone… 

whatever suits your style! 



Things for your calendar: 

 Key Dates and Deadlines: 

 

June 8-10– USWT Convention, 

Mankato, MN 

June 27—State Wide Webinar 

Check at mnwt.org for more 

information and registration. 

July 1—Founder’s Day 

July 14th—State Wide 

Committee Meetings 

July 15th—All Fast Starts due 

July 28th:  President/State 

Delegate Retreat 

September 9th:  Day at the 

Diamond 

Need to call Katie, the  
Executive Director? 

 

 

 

Chapter Service 
Hours 

 Mon-Wed-Thurs 
noon-5PM 

Tuesday 
3-8 PM 

#952-406-8578 

PO Box 44242 
Eden Prairie, MN 55344 

 
  
 
 
 
 

REMINDER:  This will be the 
last paper copy of the Chapter 
Mailing.  Beginning with the 
July issue, these will be 
distributed to the Chapter 
Emails. 
 
Don’t know how to access your 
chapter email?  Call Katie at 
the Chapter Service Center for 
h e l p . 
  
 


